BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes
Committee Meeting: Tuesday 6th January 2014, 7.15 p.m. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Chris Morgan (Chair), John Child, John Kirkman, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely. 
1. Apologies: Mike Bloy, Nancy Maitland.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting 6th January 2014: agreed as a correct record.
3. Reports.
a. Chairman.
i) The website. The website now carries an improved range of information on the site. We are exploring how we might include a directory page for all Bradway based businesses. Steps are being taken to ensure that all Committee minutes from the formation of BAG are archived.  Tony Smith has made available old black and white pictures of Bradway, and new colour pictures will bring things up to date. Development work continues. 

ii) Communications. The notice boards are up to date and there is room for posters for any Bradway related organisations wishing to publicise events. Priority will be given to most up to date and Bradway relevant. The newsletter sent with membership renewals was well received, and more have been requested. The next newsletter will be within the week.   

 iii) Bugle. John Baker is considering the long term future of the Bugle and will discuss this with us.

iv) The Castle. Michael and Denise are giving up the tenancy on 31st March and a new tenant has yet to be found. Unless a temporary manager can be appointed until a new tenant, or sale as a going concern, has been agreed this will leave Bradway with only one public house. Action: It was agreed that the Chair should write to Enterprise Inns urging them to keep the Castle open and he Secretary would explore whether The Castle might attract protection as a listed building.

v) Network Rail. Changes to the proposals for the Grindleford section are being considered that do not affect the proposals for the line improvements at the Dore end where the consultation stage has ended.

vi) Engagement with local businesses and other organisations. Local shop owners will be encouraged to join BAG with the possibility of a website Bradway trade directory. A list of local organisations is being compiled so that contact may be established for the sharing of information.

vii) Snow shovels. There remain 4 shovels for distribution. So far this scheme has worked wonders in keeping Bradway pavements and roads clear from snow this winter!

viii) Bradway Bounds Walk. Peter Stubbs has agreed to lead this year’s walk on Sunday 1st June. Tony Smith hopes to be able to come along to offer support. Please ensure everyone who may be interested knows about it. Posters will be produced and advance notice was in the latest Bugle.
b. Secretary.
i). Old School Field: The degradation of the surface of the all-weather football pitch continues a matter of concerns  A partial fix does not seem feasible and a complete relay of the entire section would be expensive. No progress can be made on this until the council’s new financial year. Given budget cuts this may have to be BAG's next key fund raising project.  SCC has yet to provide a formal response to the Village Green application. Action Simon Smith to be asked to follow this up with the Officers we met last October.

 ii) Planning Issues: No new issues have been identified that give rise for concern over their impact on the Bradway environment. 

c. Treasurer. 
Our bank balance at on January 6th was £2834.17.  Since January £165 membership fees and £205.50 in donations have been received amounting to an income of £370.50. Expenditure of £235 leaves a net gain of £135.50 taking our balance to £2969.67. The bulk of the expenditure was the £220 to Tom Makinson from the SCC Small Pot grant to provide flowers and compost for the planters throughout this year, with £15 Bugle related costs.  A cheque for £153 from John Baker for Bugle delivery has just been received and there is £217.30 outstanding for Public Liability Insurance  A more realistic balance will therefore be £2905.37, with more membership dues and donations still coming in. The PLI is higher than last year as we have included a borrowed PA system that will be needed for the Fun Day.  The PLI specially excludes Bouncy Castles though they may be used at events where the supplier of the Castle provides the insurance.  The Fun Day planning group are aware of this.
d. Community Hall. 
John Child reported that the partial refurbishment of the Small (Mission) Hall started on Monday 17 February.  The specification included rebuilding the piers between the windows at the front of the building. The contractors have found it necessary to extend this part of the work and rebuild the whole of the front wall and have also increased the height of the lintel above the outside door into the Small Hall. The additional costs will be met from the contingency provision included in the contract price.
4. Membership Issues. 
 As at 2 March 2014, 71 members have renewed and we have 3 new members, with a further renewal reminder. A more specific reminder will follow this to those who haven’t renewed, delivered by hand. 67 members have yet to renew – 15 individual, 52 household. 58 of the members yet to renew have provided email addresses.  The Membership Secretary reported better renewal rates from members mailed rather than emailed, but still quite good from both. Reminders are going out by the weekend with newsletter. Hand delivered follow-ups by end of month. At the last committee meeting members all said face to face meetings were the best way to get new members. All said they’d try to recruit friends and neighbours. We still have about 140 copies of “Bradway Past Present and Future” to give out to new members. 

5. Open Meeting.

The first Open Meeting for 2014 is due to be held on 8th April with the theme of "Traffic and Road Safety in Bradway".  Though Peter Stubbs has advised that he doubts any one from the council or Amey is likely to want to stick their head above the parapet in an evening meeting which is likely to be critical of their activities it was agreed that approaches should still be made to try and identify a speaker who could outline the approach to dealing with traffic issues and the difficulties involved. Should no one be available then the meeting should be presented as an opportunity to raise and share concerns over local issues such as parking on verges, obstructions around the start and end of the school day, speeding and HGVs as we expect one or more of our local Councillors to be in attendance.
6. Parking on footpaths and grass verges
We all agree that ideally everyone should park on their own drive and not let a wheel stray off the roadway onto the footpath or grass verges. The reality is that drives can't accommodate all the cars now owned in Bradway. It's a city wide issue. In 1974 a by-law to prevent parking on verges was cancelled and an attempt to reintroduce it failed due to the practical problem of legal enforcement. Local goodwill and common sense is required.

Do we wish to re-open this old sore? Can we suggest better options for the many that feel there’s nowhere else to park? No conclusive answers so position to be monitored. 
7. Fun Day
The Fun Day sub group have taken note of comments passed by a number of working parents who have felt excluded when the event was held on a Friday.  A day change has been agreed for this year and the date is now fixed as Saturday 6th September. Action Nancy Maitland has offered to book the inflatables subject to price and suitable insurance cover. Ideas for additional attractions, games etc. are still needed if this is to become a notable event. We will also need as many volunteers as possible for the day, in particular those with CAB checks will be particularly welcome. Frank Richardson reposted that the scouts are also signed up.
8. Environmental Issues
Following the wettest January and February on record the paths in Poynton Woods 

are very muddy with rotting leaves. A working party needs to be convened as soon as possible. Whilst in general the litter problem has been manageable, partly due to the high winds blowing our problems somewhere else. There is a need for a clean-up on the Recreation Ground. Action: Chair and Secretary to make a note of what needs to be done and to arrange appropriate working parties. Later in the year when the weather is better the Beavers may provide help in keeping the Recreation Ground clear.

9.  Any Other Business.
i) Library closures. The BAG website provides links to the groups campaigning to save in Council operation, or take over running, Totley and Greenhill Libraries. 

ii) The Local Government Boundary Commission Review of Sheffield City Council started on 4 March and is open for comments until 13 April. Details of how to be involved are on the LGBC website.
10. Date of next meeting: It was agreed that the Committee should next meet on Monday 12 May.

 There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.
